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Have a lovely weekend—from all at Highcliffe!   

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
It is so good to be back for a new year at Highcliffe! 

The children have been a credit to you, and all look so 
smart! They are demonstrating our 3Rs brilliantly, 

and I was so proud when our kitchen staff              
commented on their lovely manners during 

lunchtime! I hope the children have enjoyed their 
first week back. We are looking forward to a really 
great term! I feel incredibly fortunate to work with 
such a dedicated team and to have the continued 
support of our families and wider community. We 

hope to see many of you soon at our September Fair!  
Instagram: We will continue to share regular updates 
on life at Highcliffe through our Instagram account, as 

well as information and reminders about upcoming 
events. We hope you will check in with us regularly 

and find our ‘Highlights’ tabs useful.  

Highcliffe Sport:  

Welcome back! Here's to a fantastic new academic year at 

Highcliffe School. This half term we will be starting with tag 

rugby in years 5 and 6 during curriculum time. EYFS all the 

way up to Year 4 will be focusing on indoor athletics and 

this will all tie in nicely with their competitions happening 

this half term or early next half term. Our after school 

sports clubs programme will begin next week. Years 5 and 

6 will be offered additional training in tag rugby on     

Mondays and on Wednesdays Years 5 and 6 will be given 

additional training in sports hall athletics. Clubs for 

younger children, focusing on jumping, throwing and 

sprinting will be delivered during lunchtimes, with                             

the help of our fantastic Sports Leaders. #highcliffesport 

Mr Swales—PE Lead 

Pupils Of The Week: We are very proud to announce 

this week’s Pupils of the Week. Well done everyone!  

Mondrian Class (Y1 Mrs Woodhouse) - Rhys H 

Goldsworthy Class (Y2 Miss Thornton/                       

Mrs Whittle) - Katie C 

Krommes Class (Y2 Mrs Walker) - Ava J 

Rainbow Class (Mrs Pearson/Miss Heslop) - Alfie G  

Dali Class (Y3/4 Mrs Appleby)- Finnley M 

Miro Class  (Y3/4 Mrs Pattinson) - Mia L 

 Agar Class (Y4/5 Mrs Salter) - Lucas H  

 Hudertwasser Class (Y5 Mr Nash) - Lola R  

Kahlo Class (Y6 Miss Donaldson) - LJ H 

Picasso Class (Y6 Mr Parnaby) - Henry O 

With belief and hard work,  

anything is possible! 

Wrap Around Care: We have had a super first week 

with the children attending our before and after 

school wrap around care. The children have been so 

well behaved and the staff running the provision 

have been exceptional!  

Huge thanks to them and to those of you who have 

booked in with us. 

We are continuing to develop the areas in the     

classroom and outdoor space, in consultation with 

the children, and would really appreciate any         

donations of games, puzzles, toys or dressing up 

clothes to add to our collection, if you have          

anything you are happy to part with.  

Thank you in advance!   
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Whole School Attendance Target: 96%   This week’s attendance: 97.1% 

This Week’s Class Attendance: This Week’s Number of Lates: 

Reception 

Miss Schofield 

 

100% Year 1 

Mrs Woodhouse 

  99% 

Year 2 

Mrs Whittle/Miss 

Thornton 

95% Year 2 

Mrs Walker 

95% 

Year 3/4 

Mrs Appleby 

 

100% Year 3/4  

Mrs Pattinson 

100% 

Year 4/5 

Mrs Salter 

 

100% Year 5  

Mr Nash 

97% 

Year 6 

Miss Donaldson 

 

96% Year 6 

Mr Parnaby 

95% 

Reception 

Miss Schofield 

 

0 Year 1 

Mrs Woodhouse 

0 

Year 2 

Mrs Whittle/Miss 

Thornton 

0 Year 2 

Mrs Walker 

0 

Year 3/4 

Mrs Appleby 

 

1 Year 3/4  

Mrs Pattinson 

0 

Year 4/5 

Mrs Salter 

 

0 Year 5  

Mr Nash 

0 

Year 6 

Miss Donaldson 

 

0 Year 6 

Mr Parnaby 

0 

Covid Guidance Update: There is no requirement to 

test unless vulnerable. If a positive test result is        

confirmed, children are asked to stay home for 3 days; 

adults are asked to stay home for 5 days. Thank you. 

When should I keep my child at home?: Please refer to 

the attached NHS poster for further guidance on when 

to keep your child at home if they have been unwell. If 

in doubt, you can always check with us. Thank you.   

Next Week’s Clubs: 

Monday: Y5/6 Tag Rugby 

Tuesday: No clubs 

Wednesday: Y5/6 Indoor Athletics 

Thursday: No clubs 

Friday: KS2 Performing Arts 

More to follow soon!  

Highcliffe Diary Dates: 

Fri 22nd Sept—September Fair (2pm-4.30pm) 

Tues 3rd Oct—KS2 Harvest Festival at St. Nicholas (am) 

Fri 27th Oct—Mon 6th Nov—Half Term 

Tues 14th Nov—KS2 Remembrance Service (am) 

Fri 24th and Mon 27th Nov—PD Days; School Closed  

Tues 12th Dec—KS2 Christmas Concert at St. Nicholas 

(am—TBC) 

Fri 22nd Dec—Mon 8th Jan—Christmas Break  

Term dates, PD dates and PE days are shared on our     

Instagram page, in their own ’Highlight’ tabs. Thank you.  

Highcliffe Notices: 

During pick ups, please ensure that there is enough 

room left for staff on the top playground, so that 

they can see parents and carers clearly and send the 

children to you as quickly as possible. Thank you.   

Bikes and Scooters: Please ensure that children do 

not ride their bikes or scooters on the school site, or 

on the paths around school when                             

they are busy. Thank you. 

Highcliffe Reminders: 

Bottles: The children have all received a school      

water bottle, kindly purchased by Highcliffe Friends. 

They do not need to bring in a bottle from home, 

unless this is a part of their packed lunch. Each class 

has bottle brushes and the bottles are washed each 

day and sterilised regularly. Names are on both parts 

of the bottle, so that the children can’t mix them up. 

Behaviour: Please find attached our consequence 

stages for your reference. If you have any questions 

regarding their content, please do not hesitate to 

contact us. Many thanks. 


